
 
 

 
 
 
                                                      
 
 

 
 
 

Our  meetings  are  held  on  the  3rd Tuesday  of  each  month (March-December) at 7:00pm at the Plumbers & 
Steamfitters Local Union 540, 7812 Warwick Boulevard, Newport News, VA 23607, across the street from the Peninsula 
YMCA. The meetings are free and you do not have to be a member to attend. You even get a free door raffle ticket. For 
directions, go to www.pswsfa.com/meetings.htm.  The next meeting will be on October 15th.  Elections for Board Members 
will be coming up soon.  A few of the current board members are stepping down so if you feel like you would be interested 
in helping out, please let us know. 
 

 
 

The one-month-long Don Forman Cobia Tournament has concluded. This 
event is sponsored by Bishop Bait and Tackle. It is named after the captain of 
the "A Team" which was one of the top cobia boats in the Chesapeake Bay. 
Their knowledge and passion of cobia fishing and their willingness to share 
both had a great influence on many of the more successful cobia anglers to 

follow. Their work with the Virginia Institute of Marine Science greatly 
improved our understanding of cobia in the Chesapeake Bay. This year's 

winners: 
  

1st Place: Charles Southall: 81 pounds 8 ounces 
  

2nd Place: Jorj Head: 55 pounds 7 ounces 
  

3rd Place: Spencer Elford: 40 pounds 8 ounces 

 
 
 

Spot Tournament Winners!  
Overall 
1st Place – Steve Martin - .51lb. 
2nd Place – Chris Nelson - .48lb. 
3rd Place – Rachel Nelson - .47lb 
 

 Youth Division 
1st Place Youth – Lexi Sava .30lb 
2nd Place Youth – Caleb Sava .48lb 
 

  
           Lexi Sava                            Caleb Sava                            Steve Martin                      Chris Nelson               Rachel Nelson 
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Mark Your Calendar………… 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

2014 PSWSFA ANNUAL AWARDS BANQUET 
 

FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 28, 2014 
 

Crown Point Plaza 
950 J. Clyde Morris Boulevard 

Newport News, VA 23601 
6:00pm – 10:00pm 



                   
 

 
 

"Congratulations to Chris Boyce who has made Level 2 Master Angler" 
 
 

UPCOMING CLUB TOURNAMENT 
 

 

Wilcox Bait and Tackle 

Irv Fenton Rockfish Tournament 

December 1-31, 2013 
 

Register with Rick Wineman prior to fishing…. 
$20/each member & $30/each non-member 

 
All entries due by January 14, 2014 

 
 

 

 

Baylor Rinck 
 
 
 
 

Gaston Shepard Hunter McCormick 

Chris Boyce 
 
 
 

Martin Freed 
 
 

Ruta Vaskys 

Barclay Shepards crew OBX Hunter Southall & Chris Boyce 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Ken Neill 

Stan Simmerman 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Danny Taylor Barclay and Glenn Shepard 
 
 
 
 
 

E-mail your fishing photos to bayrunner@cox.net  (Appreciate date and names of folks in picture) 



 

CCA Virginia Action Alert on the Possible Opening of the Crab Dredge 
Fishery for 2013-2014 Season After A Five Year Closure 

 
The Virginia Marine Resources Commission(VMRC) will hold a public hearing to consider whether to close the 2013-14 Crab 
Dredge Fishery in its entirety, as required by Section 28.2-707 of the Code of Virginia at the VMRC Meeting on October 22, 
2013 at 12:00 Noon. 
 

CCA Virginia believes the crab dredge fishery is extremely destructive to the mostly female crabs that hibernate in the bottom 
of the southern Bay over the winter and should remain closed. Also, the crab dredge fishery is harmful to the flora and fauna, 
sponges, mussels, coral, sea worms and other bottom dwellers and structure that provide food and shelter for crabs and 
finfish. Furthermore, the female crabs that are harvested from the crab dredge fishery are a very low quality commercial 
product. A percentage of the mostly female crabs that are landed by the crab dredge fishery are broken and killed by the 
dredges. 
 

Please send a letter or email to Robert O’Reilly requesting that the winter crab dredge fishery remained closed for the 
December 2013 through March 2014 season.  A personal letter in your own words concerning the closure of the winter crab dredge 
fishery would be the best way to communicate your desires regarding the blue crab fishery.  If you believe the crab dredge fishery 
should remain closed on a permanent basis then you should put that statement in your letter.  If you do not have the time for a personal 
letter then there is a sample letter provided below.  Please send your letter or email by October 18, 2013 so that your opinion on 
this issue can be copied and given to the members of VMRC by their meeting date. 
 
Address your letter or email to: 
Robert O’Reilly, Chief, Fisheries Management 
Virginia Marine Resources Commission 
2600 Washington Avenue, 3rd Floor 
Newport News, VA 23607 
Email rob.o'reilly@mrc.virginia.gov 

 
Sample Letter:  

Robert O’Reilly, Chief, Fisheries Management 
Virginia Marine Resources Commission 
2066 Washington Avenue, 3rd Floor 
Newport News, VA 23607 
 
Dear Mr. O’Reilly, 
I would like to provide my support for continuing to protect the portion of the female crab population that winter in the lower Chesapeake Bay by keeping 
the crab dredge fishery closed for the winter of 2013-14. 
Sincerely, 
Name  
Address 
City State Zip 
Phone  

 
 
Background Information: 
VIMS and the state of Maryland have been conducting a Bay-wide Winter Dredge Survey(WDS) for a number of years.  The 2013 
Chesapeake Bay Blue Crab Advisory Committee issued a final report in May of 2013 and the following are some quotes from that 
report.  

“The WDS measures the density of crabs (number per 1,000 square meters) at approximately 1,500 sites around the Bay.  The measured 
densities of crabs are adjusted to account for the efficiency of the sampling gear and are expanded to reflect the area of Chesapeake Bay, 
providing an annual estimate of the number of over‐wintering crabs by age and sex.”  “In 2013, the total abundance of female crabs, as 
measured  by  the WDS  declined  48%  to  206.4 million  crabs  from  the  2012  estimate  of  400 million  crabs.”  “The  female  exploitation 
fraction  in 2012 was below the recommended target of 25.5% for the sixth consecutive year.   Although the abundance of adult female 
crabs has increased in 2013, recruitment was low in 2013 and the exploitable female stock declined by 66%. Additionally, the survival of 
2012 recruits seems to have been very poor. Future catches could depend heavily on the survival and successful reproduction of the 2013 
age‐1+  females. Chesapeake Bay Stock Assessment Committee(CBSAC)  finds  this as  further  justification  for a  risk averse and  cautious 
management approach that ensures harvest is adequately constrained relative to abundance.”   

 
This CCA VA alert was provided as a public service by the Coastal Conservation Association Virginia (CCA VA). Feel free to forward it to your friends 
and associates. If you have any comments concerning this subject, send an email to info@CCAVA.org.  CCA VA is a 501(c)(3) charitable organization 
whose goal is sustainable saltwater fisheries for this and future generations. We are active in legislative, regulatory, and educational activities affecting 
marine resources. Please visit our website http://www.ccavirginia.org/ for more information. 
 
 



 

 

VIMS e-Tidings 
 Happy Autumn! Help us kick off the fall season this week as marine science illustrator Val Kells shares her 
work during our September After Hours Lecture. In October, bring the family to our ever-popular Mad Lab and 
then join us to become more informed about the really scary topic of microplastics in the ocean. I'm excited 
about all these programs and look forward to seeing you there!    
  
Want to become more involved with VIMS? This is a great time to consider volunteering in our outreach 
program. Outreach volunteers assist with campus tours, special programs, fairs and festivals, and more. To 
learn how you can become involved, call me at 804-684-7846.  
  
See you soon, 
 Susan Maples-Luellen 
VIMS Director of Outreach  
   

 

 
  Discovery Lab: Mad Lab    

Tuesday, October 22nd, 6-8PM 
    
Families are invited to explore the creepy, yucky, and slimy parts of science at this Halloween-
themed event. Have a spooky fun time as you trick-or-treat your way through the lab stations. You 
are encouraged to dress up; prizes will be awarded for our favorite "marine-themed" and "most 
creative" costumes. There will be no speaker for this lab. No charge. Reservations required due to 
limited space.  Register here or call 804-684-7878 for more information. 

  
 

October After Hours Lecture 
Ocean Plastics: Big and small    
Thursday, October 24th, 7PM   
      
Images of floating bottles and other plastic trash from the Pacific's "Great Garbage Patch" have long dismayed ocean lovers
around the world. Join VIMS researcher Dr. Kirk Havens as he explores the source and 
fate of these ocean plastics, both the large items that catch public attention and the floating 
soup of "microplastics" that may actually pose a greater threat to ocean and human health. 
Havens directs the Marine Debris program at VIMS and is working with colleagues to 
develop and test a biodegradable replacement for one of the two main sources of 
microplastic--the "microbeads" found in scores of household products. Reservations 
required; no charge. Register here or call 804-684-7010 for more information. Can't be 
here is person?  Join the webinar.  
  
 

Stay in the loop 

          
 

 

 

  



 

MONTHLY TOURNAMENT AWARDS 
August  2013 

 
             
 

Month of Entry: Deadline byMail: Monthly Meeting: 

May June 11 June 18 
June July 9 July 16 
July August 13 August 20 

August September 10 September 17 
September October 8 October 15 

October November 12 November 19 
November December 10 December 17 

                                                                                                                   

 
    

                        
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                        

               
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

If you need a "blue sheet" for the monthly club tournaments, you can download a copy from the club's forums board. 
 

If you have any problems accesing the forums board, contact Gary Donaldson at gary66@cox.net and he will get you set up. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

SPECIES MINIMUM SIZE ANGLER’S NAME LENGTH 

Albacore Tuna 35 inches   

Amberjack 40 inches   

Bigeye Tuna 40 inches   

Black Drum 40 inches   

Blackbelly Rosefish 14 inches   

Blackfin Tuna 45 inches   

Bluefin Tuna 45 inches   

Bluefish 25 inches   

Blueline Tilefish 20 inches   

Blue Marlin Release   

Channel Bass 40 inches   

Cobia 40 inches Charles Southall 62" 

Croaker 16 inches   

Dolphin 35 inches Rick Wineman 53" 

False Albacore 25 inches Nate Forrest 31" 

Flounder 22 inches Danny Taylor 25¼" 

Golden Tilefish 30 inches   

Gray Trout 24 inches   

Grouper 16 inches   

Jack Crevalle 36 inches   

King Mackerel 35 inches   

Pompano 12 inches   

Sailfish Release   

Sea Bass 15 inches   

Shark 60 inches Lexi Sava 35" 

Sheepshead 15 inches   

Snapper 12 inches   

Spadefish 18 inches   

Spanish Mackerel 20 inches   

Spearfish Release   

Speckled Trout 21 inches   

Spot 8 inches   

Striped Bass 36 inches   

Swordfish Release   

Tarpon Release Ethan Moore 65" 

Tautog 18 inches   

Triggerfish 15 inches   

Wahoo 40 inches Richie Moore 58½" 

White Marlin Release John Hunt, Jr. 77½" 

 Whiting (Roundhead) 14 inches Caleb Sava 12¼" 

Yellowfin Tuna 35 inches   

Deadline for turning in your 2013 entry forms: 

  MAIL ENTRY FORMS TO:   

           MR. MILTON HUDGINS 
           1894 KATIE LANE 
           HAYES, VA  23072   

           (e-mail: judygee03@gmail.com) 

or bring them to the meeting! 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

PSWSFA 2014 MEMBERSHIP 
 
 

 

Dues: $30 per year for entire *family   
(January through December - not prorated throughout year) 
 
 

(Please Print) 

 
Name:  _______________________________________ Spouse: ___________________________ 
 

Dependents Names and Ages: 
 

1)_____________________________________     4)_____________________________________ 

2)_____________________________________     5)_____________________________________ 

3)_____________________________________     6)_____________________________________ 
*FAMILY – must be living with you 

 
Address: _________________________________________________________________________ 
 

City:_________________________ State:_____  Zip________ Home Phone: __________________ 
 

e-mail:  ___________________________________________  Cell Phone:  ____________________ 
 

Boat Name/Call Sign: _______________________________________________________________ 
 

Total number in your membership: _______                 Send this form with a check (payable to PSWSFA) to: 
                                                                                                                      PSWSFA 
                                                                                                                      P.O. Box 5194 
                                                                                                                      Newport News, VA 23605 
 

       
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

2005 Regulator 26FS w/Twin Yamaha 250's 
GET ANET             
Capt. Rick Wineman 
Fishing areas range from all over the Chesapeake Bay, 
Coastal waters off the Eastern Shore down to Ocracoke  
Inlet NC. Offshore from the Washington Canyon down to Hatteras Canyon. 
Phone: 757-268-1539 
Cell: 757-268-1539 
E-mail: rick@getanetsportfishing.com 
 

 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
 
 

 
23’ Dusky Center Console Skiff 

Fish Head Charters 
Capt. Jorj Head 
(757) 262-9004 
 
“Fish for Cobia, Flounder, Drum, Rockfish, Spade Fish, Spot and Croaker.” 
                                              
 

 

_____   New Membership 
 

_____   Renewal 
 

 ___ cash        ___ check 

Attention Charter Captains:  If you are a paid dues member of the club and would like to list your charter service with the Chumline, please send us the information to bayrunner@cox.net.  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

2013 Officers 
President: Ken Neill, III 

Vice President: Milton Hudgins 
Secretary: Rachel Nelson 
Treasurer: Frank Kearney 

Corresponding Secretary: Charles Southall 
Past President: Bill Bradley 

 

2013 Board of Directors 

Government Affairs:  David Agee 
Sales: Walter Miller  

Yearly Tournaments: Rick Wineman 
 Open Flounder Tournament: Jorj Head 

Programs:  George Wojcik 
Membership:  Nelson Ortiz 

Refreshments:  Dave Boyce 
Raffles:  Ronny Wilson & John Hunt 
Utilities:  Bill Tice 

Constitution:  Wayne Hogge 
Newsletter: Ruth McCormick 

Educational:  Jody Linthicum  
Special Projects: Dick & Kathy Harris 

Banquet:  Mac & Ruth McCormick 
Message Board: Gary Donaldson 

Alternates: Steve Martin & Jerald Abraham 
Associates: Bob Pride & Ed Bell 


